
Shirley Warren Primary and Nursery School, Warren Crescent, SOUTHAMPTON,  SO16 6AY 

7th April 2017 

Article 12 
Every child has the right to say what they think in all matters affecting them, and to have their 

views taken seriously.  

       Shirley Warren  
       Easter News 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

The children have been working really hard and it is so lovely to be able to share all the learning activities that have taken 
place this half term with you. The children have enjoyed several extra musical events and sporting / fitness events. 

 

Home Reading 
 

Thank you to all the parents who have supported their children to read at home. Our Home Reading Challenge is going 
very well. Class 5C have received the most completed cards. Well done Class 5C! 

The Green Council visited Waterstones with Mrs Carrington this week to buy books for the prize draw. The big draw will 
take place on Friday, so good luck to all those children who have completed a card. Lots of children have brought in 

multiple completed cards.   

Reading is so important, if children are not reading at home we want to support you and will write to invite you to discuss 
this with your child’s teacher. 

 
Nurture Group Easter Celebration 

 

The children and parents enjoyed a lovely Easter Celebration. Well done to team Nurture Group. 
 

Fundraising 
 

Many thanks to our Friends of Shirley Warren. They have been very busy  raising funds for the school. We continue to use 
these funds to subsidise trips for the children. Your help is very much appreciated in this time of budget pressures.  Mr 

Newman, Rosanna and Joe’s dad, is running the London Marathon in April.  The money raised will buy new Chrome books 

for the children.  We wish him all the best. Please contribute, you can donate via Just giving 
   https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/Baz-first-marathon  

or send in a contribution in an envelope. Thank you. Good Luck Baz! 

 
30 hours funded Nursery places  

 
We are on track to provide funded 30 hours Nursery places in September. The funding  link for you to check eligibility  is 

not yet active but we will inform you when this is available. Thank you to all those parents who have expressed an interest. 

 
Safety 

 
This is a gentle reminder that children need to be supervised as they cross the entrances to our car parks. Mr Kelly 

supervises the gate by Chestnut House at 3pm as our support staff park here.  All our staff are very careful but please 

help your children stay safe as they cross the car park entrance. 
 

Attendance  
 

Well done to all our children who have achieved 100% attendance this term. They will have lots of raffle tickets in the big 
bike draw! 

The class with the best attendance at the end of the year are going to Marwell Zoo for a fabulous day. 

All the staff wish you a very Happy Easter holiday. See you on Monday 24th April. 

 
Alison Mann 

Headteacher 
 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/Baz-first-marathon


News from the Friends of Shirley Warren... 
 

Please come and join us! Your parent teacher association! 

 Thank you so much for your generosity! 

On Red Nose Day the school was awash with red as 

the children and staff wore anything red, with red 

noses, deeley boppers and funny glasses taking 

over. We raised a fantastic £425 which will be 

split equally between 

Red Nose Day and our 

link school in Zambia, 

who are raising funds 

for much needed new  

toilets.THANK YOU! 

 
 
 

We have had a couple of successful PTA meetings this half term and are well  underway 

preparing for our  Summer Fayre on Friday 23rd June. We would be pleased to have any 

second hand toys (complete and in good condition) to resell on our toy stall and soft 

toys in good condition that we could use for our soft toy tombola (all will be 

washed!). Please bring to the school office. Thanks! More details about the rest of 

the Fayre nearer the time. 

Thank you for your donations for the Easter Tombola held after school today. We will 

let you know how much we raised next term. 

Next PTA meeting is on Wednesday 26th April 9am in the PP Room. Please come along and 

join in! 

Thank you to everyone for your support. 

Celeste Masters, Becky Dinnage and the Friends of        Shirley Warren Committee 

 

Travelling Book Fair 

The children loved looking at all the books for the Book Fair. We were able 

to choose a massive £300 of books for the school as a result of the sales - 

keep enjoying reading everyone! 

Thank you! 

Governors’ Good Egg Awards Spring Term 
 

Congratulations to our winners this term! 
 
 

KS1 Anastazya Szczerba          KS2 Rio Heider 

Sumdog Champions 

 
 

 
 

 

 
We have been running two 

maths  competitions for the last 
few weeks which ended on  

Wednesday.  
Well done to our champions! 

 

KS1 Roksana Pietrzyk 2D 
1961 questions correct! 

 
KS2 Patrick Akpan 5L 

8726 questions correct! 

 
New competitions will start next 

term. Children can access the 
Sumdog Maths site at home as 

well as in school. 



   

 

We are pleased and proud to celebrate the achievements of the following children: 

Gold Book  
- celebrating children’s 

work 
 

Week ending 17th February 
Maverick Garner 
Alicja Klimowicz 
Zuzanna Klak 

Courtney Curtis 
Krystian Mroz 
Nadia Dudzik 
Mia Bumstead 
Jessica Skeats 
Jocelyn Akpan 

Rosanna Newman 
Luca Castellanos 
Harvey Macmillan 

Colton Cooper 
Chloe Robinson 

Morgan Katamba 
Gabriel Synowiec 
Roksana Pietrzyk 

Roxie Clarke 
Lexi Harris 

Abigail Cailes 
Annie Garner 
Alfie Castle 
Kye Attrill 

Amelia Mrozowska 
Justyna Matela 

Nicole Trufanova 
 

Week ending 3rd March  
Bradley Hudson 

Liam Skeats 
Luca Castellanos 

Kye Mills 
Jessica Skeats 

Albie McLoughlin 
Caylan Hatton 

Molly Shaw 
 

Week ending 10th March  
Frankie Radwanski 

Daisy Barter 
Onur Cicek 
Kinga Lubos 

Roksana Pietrzyk 
Roxie Clarke 

Amelia Mrozowska 
Connor Maciver 

Milana Shamayko 
Brielle McLoughlin 
Ashley Williams 
Dolcie Wilson 

Dolcie Foreman 
 

Week ending 17th March  
Courtney Curtis 

Alfie Castle 
Lexi Harris 

Chloe Robinson 
Jamal Osman 
Abigail Cailes 

Roksana Pietrzyk 
Dominic Quijano 
Colton Cooper 

Alex Wrobel 
Noha Agno 
Jack Dixon 

Kundai Muronya 
Chiara Animay 

Gabriel Synowiec 
Oscar Lik 

Brielle McLoughlin 
Nicole Machula 

Milana Shamayko 
Aleksander Kaczmarski 

Connor Maciver 
Oliver Trafisz 
Patrick Akpan 
Krystian Mroz 

Frankie Radwanski 
Lily-May Priest 

Dan Harris 
All of 4H for science 

Arwen Dennis 
 

Week ending 24th March  
Tanisha Khan 
Lily-May Priest 

Anastazja Majewska 
Tommy Holmes 
Rachel Cailes 

Connor McCann 
Alex Maciver 
Taya Hunt 

Darla Ragpala 
Borys Brzeski 

Gayathri Satishkumar 
Ria Hoque 

Natalia Szpinda 
Krystian Kucharski 

Kyle Hamshare 
Mischa Worthy 

Maisy-May Waller 
Airah Suarez 

Adam Campbell 
A’Ron Kecskemeti 

 
Week ending 31st March  

Olaf Krygier 
Hari Krishna 
Aisha Ajaoud 
Kira Lovelock 
Caitlin Wink 

Zoe Foreman 
Mia Bumstead 
Evan Sayas 

Harvey Macmillan 
Frankie Radwanski 

Krystian Mroz 
Mischa Worthy 
Millie House 

Karl Prestouosa 
Izzy Sinagoga 
Raine Hooper 
Jessica Gao 
Jakub Gos 

Aldren Pagkaliwangen 
Luca Castellanos 
Ruby Littlefair 
Wiktoria Drozd 
Morgan Dixon 

 

    

Our Superstars! 

Babikir Osman 
Daisy Barter 
Jessica Gao 

Alicja Klimowicz 
Julia Adamska 
Nadia Dudzik 

Thomas Spicer 
Noha Agno 

Dominic Quijano 
Joseph Rafferty 

Lexi Harris 
Lewis Shaw 
Alex Wrobel 

Gabriel Synowiec 
Roksana Pietrzyk 

Isabella Kaur Calgano 
Aisha Ajaoud 

Nicole Trufanova 
 

Week ending 7th April 
Harvey Macmillan 

Kaitlyn Castle 
Darla Ragpala 

Harry Fredericks 
 
 

 

 

K2  
20 Weeks  

Strike Free 
Fantastic 

 behaviour! 
 

Deive Abromaite 
Jesseree Barrion 

Nancy Boyle 
Remie Marie Cartwright 

Alisha Cibile 
Dominic Cinco 
Henry Garner 

Ria Hoque 
Rifat Hoque 
Lara Nemeth 

Amelia O'Brien 
Estefanie Sayas 

Airah Suarez 
Natalia Szpinda 

 

 

 

2W had swimming    

lessons this term and 
achieved the         

following levels - 
well done! 

 

 

 

 

 
Level 1 

Crystal Hibbert 
Daisy May Stride 

Finley Kelly 
Hari Krishna 

Isabella Kaur Calgano 
Jasmine Calantary 

Kenzie Hearn 
Leon Head 

Mihaela Hristova 
Nicole Borzyska 
Weronika Gos 

 
Level 2 

Alfie Phillipson 
Charlie Parrish 

Diya Das 
Harry Jacobs  

Hayden Lipscombe 
Henry Britanico 
Joseph Durell 
Lillie Ronan 

Mayumi Moniz 
Nathan Taburnal 

Niel Aggasid 
Oliver Isherwood-Keegan 

Owen Sheath 
Renee Betteridge 

Samuel Zolnierczyk 
Sky Alford 

 
Level 3 

Joey Newman 
 

 

 

 
Testlands  

Sports Personality 

 of the Week 

 
Harvey Macmillan 

Ronak Hoque 
Alisha Osman 
Tilly Jewell 
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ed 

as 
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Shirley Warren 
Pre-Nursery  
for 2-3 year olds 

Nursery  
for 3-4 year olds 

Free funded  
Spaces for                            

2-3 year olds! 

“Well-qualified, skilled and caring  
staff nurture children's thirst and  

enthusiasm to learn.” Ofsted 

For more information… 
Please call 023 80773975 
 
Email info@shirleywarren.co.uk 
or pop in for a visit!  
 
Warren Crescent 
Shirley Warren  
SO16 6AY 

Flexible and full time sessions 

available for our  

3-4 year old  

setting 

     8am - 5pm 

30hrs funded for 

working parents 

from September 



 

Up 1 level 
Hassan Quraishe 

Dominique Cuanico 
Alisha Osman 
Leah Castle 

Artur Leszczynski 
Liliana Moniz 
Ruby Littlefair 
Morgan Dixon 

Deive Abromaite 
Leighland Adams 
Remie Cartwright  

Ria Gilligan 
Amelia O’Brien 

Francis Papiernik 
Estefanie Sayas 
Natalia Szpinda 

Maisy-May Waller 
Oliver Cinco 

Daniel Craciun 
Alexis Cuanico 
Louie Heider 

Zita Ruiz 
Tyrone Saldi 
Bruce Baalam 

Maciej Barczynski 
Anna Bojsza 

Kajetan Jaworski 
Kei Laxina 

Kacper Piotrowicz 
Hanna Radwanska 
Jayden Richards 

Lian Suarez 
Harley Waddington 
Marcin Wegrzycki 

Gabriella Zolnierczyk 
Anastazja Szczerba 

Connor McCann 
Szymon Barczynski 

Natalie Machula 
Renee Betteridge 

Alfie Phillipson 
Oliver Isherwood-Keegan 

Charlie Parrish 
Lillie Ronan 

Kamron Adams 
Lexi Harris 

Chloe Robinson 
Thomas Spicer 

Kundai Muronya 
Dominic Quijano 
Shannon Eseigbe 

Carisse Clarke 
Ashley Osman 
Izzy Sinagoga 

Michelle Navvubya 
Devanada Santhosh 

Jessica Gao 
Christine Animay 
Helena Atutubo 
Jessica Collins 
Leon Obimezie 

 

Kacper Ziolkowski 
Eve-Lynne Muronya 

Oscar Laptas 
Rio Heider 

Kira Lovelock 
Allia Mesa 

Tilly Severn 
Dia Dishad 
Onur Cicek 

Addison Dennis 
Aleks Kaczmarski 

Alex Dabu 
Alice Taylor 

Amelia Skeats 
Ashley Broomfield 

Ashley Mundell 
Breeze Jewell 

Cassie Taburnal 
Connor Maciver 
Dolcie Wilson 
Gavin Sayson 

Johan Ebi 
Maisie O’Brien 

Matthew Watkins 
Olaf Krygier 
Oliwia Burda 
Ria Gilligan 

Tommy Cowell 
Zuzanna Tylecka 
Courtney Curtis 
Maverick Garner 
Jocelyn Akpan 
Katelyn Holmes 
Luca Castellanos 

Tife Ogunlesi 
Mikolaj Roik 

Tanisha Khan 
Cassie Manuel 

Anastazya Szczerba 
Amelia Hall 

Tommy-Roy Castle 
Amalia Dragone 

Darcy Walsh 
Bailey Cooper 

Kyanna Douglas 
Olivia Iyapan-Kistan 

Alex Klevinskis 
Amara Wing 
Borys Klak 
Jack Dixon 

Emilia Durell 
Warren McCann 

Liani Searle 
Ruby Veal 

Dolcie Foreman 
Clareece Hearn 
Jireh Balangcod 

Zofia Bojsza 
Jasmine Frades 

Jack Hibbert 
Mhamad Dilshad 
Alex Klevinskis 

 

   Our Magnificent Mathematicians! 
 

Lawrence Agbonkina 
Brooke Betteridge 

Mia Birkett 
Izabelle Hunt 

Erin McLoughlin 
Miguel Ruiz 

Danica Santos 
Antoni Zurek 
Owen Smith 
Sky Alford 

Samuel Zolnierczyk 
Joseph Durell 

Nicole Trufanova 
Oliver Collins 
Thomas Hainz 

Brielle McLoughlin 
Vincent Dabu 
Evan Sayas 

Frankie Radwanski 
Zuzanna Klak 
Krystian Mroz 

 

Up 4 levels 
Luca Prokopiuk 
Mischa Worthy 
Bella Baddams 

Leon Head 
Milana Shamayko 

 

Up 5 levels 
Hayden Lipscombe 

Colton Cooper 

 

Up 6 levels 
Joey Newman 
Crystal Hibbert 
Justyna Matela 
Joseph Rafferty 

Riley Weeks 
Tony Littlefair 

Holly De La Mata Escudero 
 

Up 7 levels 

Kye Attrill 
Gabriel Synowiec 

 
Up 8 levels 
Chiara Animay 
Lucas Craciun 

Roksana Pietrzyk 
 

Up 9 levels 
Oscar Lik 

 

Up 10 levels 
Lewis Shaw 

 

Up 12 levels 
Dona George 

Rockets          STARS                  planets                        MOUNTAIN CHALLENGE 

Wow! So many children who have moved up levels since 

February half term on their Maths journey!  

Up 2 levels 
Pranav Madan Mohan 

Airah Suarez 
Inga Brzeska 

Emily-Mae Delaney 
Rosie Goddard 

Sophie Nieduzak 
Noami Uson 
Borys Brzeski 

Bradley Hudson 
Tilly Hatton 

Camille Imlani 
Henry Gao 

Julia Adamska 
Allona Cibile 

Tommy Holmes 
 Sydney Daarol 

Taya Hunt 
Rory Castle 
Niel Aggasid 

Jasmine Calantary 
Weronika Gos 

Yasmine Ansari 
Darla Ragpala 
Ronak Hoque 
Jade Frades 

Aaric Pavanathil 
Rachel Cailes 
Kenzie Hearn 

Mihaela Hristova 
Daisy-May Stride 

Isabella Kaur Calcagno 
Abigail Cailes 

Aldren Pagkaliwangen 
Sam Sayson 

Karl Prestousa 
Rafael Huele 

Abigail Abosejo 
Jennifer Trafisz 
Kaitlyn Castle 
James Hearn 

Catherine Malonzo 
Gil Barrion 
Ryan Oga 

Roxie Clarke 
Maciej Lulek 
Alex Trafisz 
Alex Wrobel 

Cristian  Neagoe 
Nicole Machula 
Nadia Dudzik 

Alicja Klimowicz 
Millie Fredericks 
Michael Kurzawa 
Harvey Macmillan 

Ewa Czaban 
Mia Bumstead 
Zuzanna Klak 

 

Up 3 levels 
Jesseree Barrion 

Alisha Osman 
Dominic  Cinco 
Henry Garner 
Rifat Hoque 

Krystian Kucharski 
Raul Peica Balosache 



OUT AND ABOUT 

 

 
Year 3 visited Butser 

Farm - they were 
learning about life in 

the Stone Age and 

Iron Age 

Reception visited the Winchester Science Centre and 

had great fun on all the exhibits, helping their Space 
topic.  They learnt about the ‘Secret of the Cardboard 

Rocket’ in the  Planetarium. 

Year 2 walked up to the Action Church     

gardens in Shirley Warren. The children 
spent the afternoon identifying habitats 

of living things and investigating food 
chains. 



Celebrating Music at Shirley Warren 

 

We are so proud of our children for all their hard work and enthusiasm for music. 
 

The following children have been given awards for their instrument learning and dedication to achieving a 

high standard. Fantastic work! 
 

 
 

 

 
     

 
 

 
 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The Trinity Arts Awards have been created to inspire and encourage young people in the arts. 
There are 5 levels of award, taking children right up to university age. ‘Discover’ is the first award on 

this journey. Well done to the following children who have achieved the first level: 
 

 

     

Onur Cicek Jennifer Trafisz Catherine Malonzo Rafael Huele 

Mikolaj Roik Mia Bumstead Tife Ogunlesi Baillie Wyatt 

Michael Kurzawa Rosanna Newman Alicja Klimowicz Gil Barrion 

Oliver Collins Krystian Mroz Abigail Abosejo Amelia Blaszczyk 

Allia Mesa Rio Heider Kacper Ziolkowski  

Year 6 went to a 
Jazz concert at    

Central Hall - a great  

experience to see a 
certain style of music 

On Sing Up day we 
were joined by choirs 

from Newlands, Fairisle, 
Holy Family and Sinclair 

schools. Great fun to 
sing together as one big 

choir! 

Allia Mesa Amelia Blaszczyk Abigail Abosejo Christine Animay 

Cristian Neagoe Daisy Barter Mia Bumstead Aldren Pagkaliwangen 

Cassie Connell Gil Barrion Kyne Romelo Krystian Mroz 

Patrick Akpan Shannon Eseigbe Kira Lovelock Kaitlyn Castle 

Eve-Lynne Muronya Carisse Clarke Anna Szpinda Nadia Dudzik 

Courtney Curtis Ashley Osman Evelyn Nagy Vincent Dabu 

Dia Dishad Michelle Navvubya Jessica Skeats Sam Sayson 

Onur Cicek Tilly Severn Jennifer Trafisz Chiara Animay 

Maciej Lulek Niel Aggasid Crystal Hibbert Isabella Kaur Calcagno 

Charlie Whymark Harry Fredericks Millie House Frankie Radwanski 

Millie Fredericks Baillie Wyatt Zuzanna Klak Catherine Malonzo 

Babikir Osman Roxanne Clarke Hari Krishna Caylan Hatton 



We love to learn... 

Year R had a visit from the Teddy 

Bear Hospital and learnt about     
staying healthy and safe 

Year 3 learn how to play the ukulele! 

‘Dab’-tastic angles in Year 6 

Year 4 used 
Beebots to learn 
about computer 
programming. 
They wrote a 
story and then        

programmed the 
Beebots to follow 
a course. When 

they went off in a    
different direction 
we had to debug 

our code to 
amend the     
incorrect        

commands. Great 
learning Year 4!  

Pre-Nursery planted potatoes 
and tried eating mash! 

Year 5     

produced 

some    
amazing   

projects 
about the    

Romans and 

displayed 
them in    

assembly. 



PE 

We have had a few different events going on this half term for PE. 

 
Our main and most exciting event was our Bike-It day. We had many 

children riding or scooting to school, so well done to those of you 
who took part! Also Stuart from Sustrans came in and let us have a 

go on the Smoothie Bike before school and he did a really fun session 

for KS1 on Scooter skills.  
 

Unfortunately we had to postpone the Year 3/4 Bike Maintenance due 
to the weather. However, I am hoping Stuart will come back in next 

term so you guys don’t miss out! 

Football Team 

 
We have had a couple of matches this half term to finish off the 

season. Sadly we lost the games, however, it’s really amazing to 
have a school team again now! We’re looking forward to next 

season - if you’re in Year 4 and fancy trying out for the school 

football team for when you are in Year 5, let Miss Jones know. 

Summer Term Clubs 

Looking forward to the summer term, we 
have a few different sports clubs starting up 

after school. In particular we are looking for 
children to join our Athletics Club. We are 

hoping that children interested in            

representing our school in city wide competi-
tions will come along. Please see Mrs Worley 

in the Office if you are interested in joining        
Athletics Club to be a part of representing 

the school. 

Your Easter Challenge! 

 
If you do anything sport related, enter any competitions or get 

new gradings on anything you do out of school, please take a 
photo and write a couple of sentences about what you did and 

how you did it.  

I am going to make a PE/Sports display of all of our achievements 
inside and outside of school and would love to see what sports you get up to outside of 

school. 

Don’t forget to have your PE kit in school all the time next term as we will be practising for Sports Day! 

Have a great Easter break and do lots of sport! 
Laura Jones 

PE Coordinator 



Members of our Green Council from Key Stage 2 
went on an exciting trip to Waterstones West Quay in 
order to choose books that will be prizes for children 
who win our new Reading Challenge.  
 
When we got back to school we counted 59 books in 
all, suitable for children from Year R to Year 6. 
 
Now everyone in the school needs to keep reading at 
home and bring their full cards in to school to be 
signed in order to be in with a chance of winning one 
of these lovely books.  

Members of the Green Council volunteered to 

take part in The Great British Spring Clean 
and  were joined by Charlotte and Rebecca 

from Solent University Journalism course. They 
made this news bite video about our event. 

Please watch it to see what we did! 

 
http://www.solentjournalism.co.uk/great-

britain-gets-a-spring-clean/  
 

Our school was so much cleaner and tidier - 
please help us and dispose of rubbish in bins or 

take it home! Thank you. 

GREEN COUNCIL 

Meeting Nelson Mandela’s Bodyguard 

14 pupils from Year 5 were invited to hear Chris Lubbe speak about his experiences 

working for Nelson Mandela when he was President of South Africa.  It was very 
inspirational so here are some of the pupils' views in their own words: 

 
"I learnt that if you try your best and try to change something that's not supposed to be around then you 
can achieve it if you try and if you want to do something with your life then do it and don't give up.  My 
favourite part was when he said about how he went against apartheid and tried to get rid of it and also I 
liked it because when he met Nelson Mandela they came together to destroy apartheid and that's why I 
want to do something with my life and to change the world in a good way."  
 
"Yesterday, I learnt that in the past black people didn't have the same things as white people so the black 
people were treated unfairly because of their black skin. In trains, black people had very little space and 
white people were sitting very comfortably and when a black person was sitting on a white persons' bench, 
a policeman could very easily arrest you or take you down very brutally. Chris's mum tried to sit down 
because she was very ill and sick and a bad policeman found out she was sitting on a white persons bench. 
He didn't help her to get to hospital, he just put her down on the cold floor. Chris started crying very much. 
When he called another black person to help to go to a phone to call and ambulance but he found a call 
box after half an hour. This ambulance finally came and took her to the hospital. The hospital man found 
out she was in a coma. How horrible was the white people in the past and how sad. It's not important 
what colour skin we have. Everyone is important."  
 



 

Next Shirley Warren News 
Friday 26th May 2017 

 

April 
 
Monday 10th April - Friday 

21st April  SCHOOL CLOSED 
for Easter break 

 
Monday 24th April 

School reopens to pupils for 

Summer Term 
4H Swimming 

 
Tuesday 25th April 

Class photos 
 

Wednesday 26th April 
PTA meeting 

9am - 10am PP Room 

 
Thursday 27th April 

Community Choir 3.15pm 
 

May 
Monday 1st May 
School Closed  
Bank Holiday 
 

Wednesday 3rd May 
Parent Coffee Morning 

9am-10am  PP Room 
 

Thursday 4th May 

Community Choir 3.15pm 
 

Monday 8th May 
Y6 End of Key Stage Tests start 

4H Swimming 
 

Thursday 11th May 
Community Choir 

 

Monday 15th May 
4H Swimming 

 
Wednesday 17th May 

Parent Coffee Morning 
9am-10am  PP Room 

 
Thursday 18th May 

Community Choir 3.15pm 

 
Monday 22nd May 
4H Swimming 
 

Wednesday 24th May 
Parent Coffee Morning 

9am-10am  PP Room 
 

Thursday 25th May 

Community Choir 3.15pm 
 

Friday 26th May 
Last day of school before half 

term 
 

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd 
June 

School Closed for Half Term 

 

June 
 

Monday 5th June 
INSET DAY SCHOOL CLOSED 
 

Wednesday 7th June 

Parent Coffee Morning 
9am-10am  PP Room 

 
Thursday 8th June 

Community Choir 3.15pm 
 

Monday 12th June 
4T Swimming 

Y5 to Stubbington until Friday 

 
Wednesday 14th June 

Parent Coffee Morning 
9am-10am  PP Room 

 
Thursday 15th June 

Community Choir 3.15pm 
 

Monday 19th June 
4T Swimming 
 

Wednesday 21st June 
Parent Coffee Morning 

9am-10am  PP Room 
 

Friday 23rd June 
Summer Fayre 3pm - 5pm 

(details to follow) 

 
Monday 26th June 

4T Swimming 
Y6 at Woodmill until Tuesday 

(details to follow) 
 

 

2017-18 
Children return to school after the Summer break on       

Monday 4th September 2017 

INSET DAYS 2016-17 

 
Monday 5th June 2017 

 
 

INSET DAYs 2017-18 
 

Friday 1st September 

We now have a box by the office for collecting Sainsburys vouchers. The 

more we collect the more PE equipment we can get for FREE. Please help 

us! Feel free to ask for extra at the tills - sometimes it works!             

Thank you in advance for your help with this. 



www.myschoollunch.co.uk/southampton 
quizzes, menus, feedback, advice for lunch boxes etc 

www.mycookeryclub.co.uk/southampton 
easy recipes to try at home! 

www.myfarmfood.co.uk/southampton 
farming, food in season and fascinating facts about the food we eat! 

Week 1 
Week Commencing 

Monday 24th April  
Monday 15th May 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Saucy Beef Meatballs Baked Spanish Omelette Quorn Burger in a bun 

Tuesday Bubble Crumb Salmon Fillet Cheese and Tomato Pizza Pasta Napoli 

Wednesday Chicken Dhansak Curry with 
Rice Quorn Fajita Cheesy Pasta 

Thursday Pork Roast with stuffing Veggie Whirl Jacket Potato with choice of 
filling 

Friday Fish of the Day Italian Bean Bake Veggie Ball Sub 

Week 2 
Week Commencing 

Monday 1st May  
Monday 22nd May 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Chicken Italian Saucy Veggie Balls with Pasta BLT wrap 

Tuesday Beef Bolognese Cheese and Tomato Pizza Garden Vegetable Goujons 

Wednesday Baked Pork Sausages Sweet Potato and Lentil Curry Jacket Potato with Tuna and 
Sweetcorn 

Thursday Chicken Roast Veggie Sausages Veggie Pasty 

Friday Crispy Cod Fillet Macaroni Cheese with Garlic 
Bread Quorn Burger in a bun 

Week 3 
Week Commencing 

Monday 8th May  
Monday 5th June 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Chicken Grill Quorn Dippers Bean Burrito 

Tuesday Mild Beef Chilli Cheese and Tomato Pizza Cheesy Pasta 

Wednesday Chicken, Bacon and Sweetcorn 
Pie 

Summer Roasted Vegetable 
Pasta 

Jacket Potato with Cheese or 
Tuna 

Thursday Beef Roast Veggie Sausage Turnover Pasta Napoli 

Friday Fish Fingers Veggie Lasagne with Garlic 
Bread 

Cheese and Tomato French 
Bread Pizza 

There are  
THREE CHOICES every day! 

 
More reasons to try different 

school dinners! 

Every choice comes with seasonal 
vegetables, salad, different types of 
potatoes or chips on different days 

 
and… 

 
There is a variety of hot and cold 

puddings across the week! 
 

School dinners go up to £2.05 on 

April 24th. Please pay for dinners 

in advance on a Monday. Thank 

you. 

http://www.myschoollunch.co.uk/southampton
http://www.mycookeryclub.co.uk/southampton
http://www.myfarmfood.co.uk/southampton

